
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
US ARMY INSTALLATION MANAGEMENT COMMAND

HEADQUARTERS, UNITED STATES ARMY GARRISON, FORT MONMOUTH
286 SANGER AVENUE

FORT MONMOUTH, NEW JERSEY 07703-5101

Office of the Commander

Mr. Larry Joe Brooks, Chief
Delaware Tribe of Indians
220 NW Virginia Avenue
Bartiesviiie, OK 74003

SUBJECT; Final Environmental Assessment of the Implementation of Base Realignment and
Closure at Fort Monmouth, New Jersey

Dear Chief Brooks:

The Department of the Army (Army), pursuant to the Defense Base Closure and
Realignment Act of 1990 (Public Law 101-510), as amended, is implementing the
recommendations of the 2005 Base Closure and Realignment Commission (BRAC). The BRAC
Commission recommended closure of Fort Monmouth, New Jersey. Accordingly, the Army
proposes to dispose of its real property interests at Fort Monmouth and to transfer the excess
property to new owners. In accordance with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), the
Army has prepared an Environmental Assessment (EA) that identifies, documents, and
evaluates the potential environmental effects of property disposal and future use of Fort
Monmouth.

A copy of the Final Environmental Assessment of the Implementation of Base Realignment
and Closure at Fort Monmouth, New Jersey and the draft Finding of No Significant Impact
accompanies this letter and is provided for your review during the federal-mandated 30-day
review period. The EA concludes that there will be no significant impacts to the environment,
including cultural resources. Note that the Army is also in the process of consulting with the
New Jersey Historic Preservation Office, in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic
Preservation Act, working toward the completion of a Programmatic Agreement designed to
mitigate the effects associated with closure. We previously invited your participation in the
Section 106 process and we remain interested in any relevant information you may be able to
provide.

A Notice of Availability of the EA will be published in the Asbury Park Press on Monday,
April 27, 2009. The public review period, therefore, is from April 27 through May 27, 2009.
Comments should accurately identify specific issues and concerns and identify the specific
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areas of the report to which the comments refer. Comments must be post marked by May 27,
2009 and sent to:

Public Affairs Office - EA Comments
IMNE-MON-PA, BIdg. 1207, Room G-07
Fort Monmouth, NJ 07703

Thank you for your participation in the Fort Monmouth NEPA process.

Sincereiy,

Barbara A. Folk

Director, Public Works

Enclosure



DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
US ARMY INSTALLATION MANAGEMENT COMMAND

HEADQUARTERS, UNITED STATES ARMY GARRISON, FORT MONMOUTH
286 SANGER AVENUE

FORT MONMOUTH, NEW JERSEY 07703-5101

Office of the Directorate of Public Works

Mr. Edgar French, President
Delaware Nation

P.O. Box 825

Anadarko, OK 73005

SUBJECT: Final Environmental Assessment of the Implementation of Base Realignment and
Closure at Fort Monmouth, New Jersey

Dear President French:

The Department of the Army (Army), pursuant to the Defense Base Closure and
Realignment Act of 1990 (Public Law 101-510), as amended, is implementing the
recommendations of the 2005 Base Closure and Realignment Commission (BRAC). The BRAC
Commission recommended closure of Fort Monmouth, New Jersey. Accordingly, the Army
proposes to dispose of its real property interests at Fort Monmouth and to transfer the excess
property to new owners. In accordance with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), the
Army has prepared an Environmental Assessment (EA) that identifies, documents, and
evaluates the potential environmental effects of property disposal and future use of Fort
Monmouth.

A copy of the Final Environmental Assessment of the Implementation of Base Realignment
and Closure at Fort Monmouth, New Jersey and the draft Finding of No Significant Impact
accompanies this letter and is provided for your review during the federal-mandated 30-day
review period. The EA concludes that there will be no significant impacts to the environment,
including cultural resources. Note that the Army is also in the process of consulting with the
New Jersey Historic Preservation Office, in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic
Preservation Act, working toward the completion of a Programmatic Agreement designed to
mitigate the effects associated with closure. We previously invited your participation in the
Section 106 process and we remain interested in any relevant information you may be able to
provide.

A Notice of Availability of the EA will be published in the Asbury Park Press on Monday,
April 27, 2009. The public review period, therefore, is from April 27 through May 27, 2009.
Comments should accurately identify specific issues and concerns and identify the specific



areas of the report to which the comments refer. Comments must be post marked by May 27,
2009 and sent to;

Public Affairs Office - EA Comments
IMNE-MON-PA, BIdg. 1207. Room G-07
Fort Monmouth, NJ 07703

Thank you for your participation in the Fort Monmouth NEPA process.

Sincerely,

Barbara A. Folk

Director, Public Works

Enclosure



DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
US ARMY INSTALLATION MANAGEMENT COMMAND

HEADQUARTERS, UNITED STATES ARMY GARRISON, FORT MONMOUTH
286 SANGER AVENUE

FORT MONMOUTH, NEW JERSEY 07703-5101

Office of the Commander

Mr. Robert Chicks, President
Stockbridge-Munsee Community
N8476 Mo He Con Nuck Rd

Bowler, W! 54416

SUBJECT: Final Environmental Assessment of the Implementation of Base Realignment and
Closure at Fort Monmouth, New Jersey

Dear President Chicks:

The Department of the Army (Army), pursuant to the Defense Base Closure and
Realignment Act of 1990 (Public Law 101-510), as amended, is implementing the
recommendations of the 2005 Base Closure and Realignment Commission (BRAC). The BRAC
Commission recommended closure of Fort Monmouth, New Jersey. Accordingly, the Army
proposes to dispose of its real property interests at Fort Monmouth and to transfer the excess
property to new owners. In accordance with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), the
Army has prepared an Environmental Assessment (EA) that identifies, documents, and
evaluates the potential environmental effects of property disposal and future use of Fort
Monmouth.

A copy of the Final Environmental Assessment of the Implementation of Base Realignment
and Closure at Fort Monmouth, New Jersey and the draft Finding of No Significant Impact
accorripanies this letter and is provided for your review during the federal-mandated 30-day
review period. The EA concludes that there will be no significant impacts to the environment,
including cultural resources. Note that the Army is also in the process of consulting with the
New Jersey Historic Preservation Office, in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic
Preservation Act, working toward the completion of a Programmatic Agreement designed to
mitigate the effects associated with closure. We previously invited your participation in the
Section 106 process and we remain interested in any relevant information you may be able to
provide.

A Notice of Availability of the EA will be published in the Asbury Park Press on Monday,
April 27, 2009. The public review period, therefore, is from April 27 through May 27, 2009.
Comments should accurately identify specific issues and concerns and identify the specific



areas of the report to which the comments refer. Comments must be post marked by May 27,
2009 and sent to;

Public Affairs Office - EA Comments
IMNE-MON-PA, Bldg, 1207, Room G-07
Fort Monmouth, NJ 07703

Thank you for your participation in the Fort Monmouth NEPA process.

Sincerely,

Barbara A. Folk

Director, Public Works

Enclosure



DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
us ARMY INSTALLATION MANAGEMENT COMMAND

HEADQUARTERS, UNITED STATES ARMY GARRISON, FORT MONMOUTH
286 SANGER AVENUE

FORT MONMOUTH, NEW JERSEY 07703-5101

Directorate of Public Works

Honorable Gerald J. Tarantolo

Mayor of Eatontown
Eatontown Municipal Building
47 Broad St.

Eatontown, NJ 07724 '

SUBJECT: Final Environmental Assessment of the Implementation of Base Realignment and
Closure at Fort Monmouth, New Jersey

Dear Mayor Tarantolo:

The Department of the Army (Army), pursuant to the Defense Base Closure and
Realignment Act of 1990 (Public Law 101-510), as amended, is implementing the
recommendations of the 2005 Base Closure and Realignment Commission (BRAC). The BRAC
Commission recommended closure of Fort Monmouth, New Jersey. Accordingly, the Army
proposes to dispose of its real property interests at Fort Monmouth and to transfer the excess
property to new owners. In accordance with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), the
Army has prepared an Environmental Assessment (EA) that identifies, documents, and
evaluates the potential environmental effects of property disposal and future use of Fort
Monmouth.

A copy of the Final Environmental Assessment of the Implementation of Base Realignment
and Closure at Fort Monmouth, New Jersey and the draft Finding of No Significant Impact
accompanies this letter and is provided for your review during the federal-mandated 30-day
review period. The EA concludes that there will be no significant impacts to the environment,
including cultural resources.

A Notice of Availability of the EA will be published in the Asbury Park Press on Monday,
April 27, 2009. The public review period, therefore, is from April 27 through May 27, 2009.
Comments should accurately identify specific issues and concerns and identify the specific



i
'« areas of the report to which the comments refer. Comments must be post marked by May 27,

2009 and sent to:

Public Affairs Office - EA Comments
IMNE-MON-PA, BIdg. 1207. Room G-07
Fort Monmouth, NJ 07703

Thank you for your participation in the Fort Monmouth NEPA process.

Sincerely,

Barbara A. Folk

Director, Public Works

Enclosure



I.

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
us ARMY INSTALLATION MANAGEMENT COMMAND

HEADQUARTERS, UNITED STATES ARMY GARRISON, FORT MONMOUTH
286 SANGER AVENUE

FORT MONMOUTH, NEW JERSEY 07703-5101

Directorate of Public Works

Honorable Michael J. Mahon

Mayor of Oceanport
Oceanport Municipal Building
222 Monmouth Blvd.

Oceanport, NJ 07757

SUBJECT: Final Environmental Assessment of the Implementation of Base Realignment and
Closure at Fort Monmouth, New Jersey

Dear Mayor Mahon:

The Department of the Army (Army), pursuant to the Defense Base Closure and
Realignment Act of 1990 (Public Law 101-510), as amended, is implementing the
recommendations of the 2005 Base Closure and Realignment Commission (BRAC). The BRAC
Commission recommended closure of Fort Monmouth, New Jersey. Accordingly, the Army
proposes to dispose of its real property interests at Fort Monmouth and to transfer the excess
property to new owners. In accordance with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), the
Army has prepared an Environmental Assessment (EA) that identifies, documents, and
evaluates the potential environmental effects of property disposal and future use of Fort
Monmouth.

A copy of the Final Environmental Assessment of the Implementation of Base Realignment
and Closure at Fort Monmouth, New Jersey and the draft Finding of No Significant Impact
accompanies this letter and is provided for your review during the federal-mandated 30-day
review period. The EA concludes that there will be no significant impacts to the environment,
including cultural resources.

A Notice of Availability of the EA will be published in the Asbury Park Press on Monday,
April 27, 2009. The public review period, therefore, is from April 27 through May 27, 2009.
Comments should accurately identify specific issues and concerns and identify the specific



areas of the report to which the comments refer. Comments must be post marked by May 27,
2009 and sent to:

Public Affairs Office - EA Comments

IMNE-MON-PA, BIdg. 1207. Room G-07
Fort Monmouth, NJ 07703

Thank you for your participation in the Fort Monmouth NEPA process.

Sincerely,

Barbara A. Folk

Director, Public Works

Enclosure
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DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
US ARMY INSTALLATION MANAGEMENT COMMAND

HEADQUARTERS, UNITED STATES ARMY GARRISON, FORT MONMOUTH
286 SANGER AVENUE

FORT MONMOUTH, NEW JERSEY 07703-5101

Directorate of Public Works

Honorable Peter Maclearie

Mayor of Tinton Falls
556 Tinton Avenue

Tinton Falls Municipal Building
Tinton Falls, New Jersey 07724-3298

SUBJECT: Final Environmental Assessment of the Implementation of Base Realignment and'
Closure at Fort Monmouth, New Jersey

Dear Mayor Maclearie:

The Department of the Army (Army), pursuant to the Defense Base Closure and
Realignment Act of 1990 (Public Law 101-510), as amended, is implementing the
recommendations of the 2005 Base Closure and Realignment Commission (BRAC). The BRAC
Commission recommended closure of Fort Monmouth, New Jersey. Accordingly, the Army
proposes to dispose of its real property interests at Fort Monmouth and to transfer the excess
property to new owners. In accordance with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), the
Army has prepared an Environmental Assessment (EA) that identifies, documents, and
evaluates the potential environmental effects of property disposal and future use of Fort
Monmouth.

A copy Of the Final Environmental Assessment of the Implementation of Base Realignment
and Closure at Fort Monmouth, New Jersey and the draft Finding of No Significant Impact
accompanies this letter and is provided for your review during the federal-mandated 30-day
review period. The EA concludes that there will be no significant impacts to the environment,
including cultural resources.

A Notice of Availability of the EA will be published in the Asbury Park Press on Monday,
April 27, 2009. The public review period, therefore, is from April 27 through May 27, 2009.
Comments should accurately identify specific issues and concerns and identify the specific



areas of the report to which the comments refer. Comments must be post marked by May 27,
2009 and sent to:

Public Affairs Office - EA Comments
IMNE-MON-PA, BIdg. 1207, Room G-07

,  Fort Monmouth, NJ 07703

Thank you for your participation in the Fort Monmouth NEPA process.

Sincerely,

Barbara A. Folk

Director, Public Works

Enclosure
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